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Fred Smith receives 

Community Award 

 
After nominations were given to 

Cllr Ruth Dibblee for the 

Community Award Scheme it 

was announced at the Parish 

Annual Meeting last month that 

Fred Smith had earned a 

community awarded for his 

work with the youth of the 

village.  Fred works very hard as 

a football coach and also as a 

youth worker at Great Chishill 

Youth Club which is much 

appreciated by the youth of the 

village and their parents. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FAMILY FILM SHOW 
A very few villagers 

decided to come and see 

Toy Story 3, whether as a 

family or individually but well 

done to those who did because 

it proved to be a very enjoyable 

occasion where members of the 

community were able to enjoy a 

family atmosphere and a well-

produced film.  Refreshments 

were constantly on tap, 

including freshly made popcorn, 

tea, coffee and sweets.  The 

raffle guaranteed every 

participant a prize. 

Many thanks to our supporters 

who helped to raise over £120. 

 

The Youth Club intends 

repeating the opportunity for 

villagers to be able to enjoy big 

screen cinema in our own village 

hall.  It’s not often that you can 

walk to the cinema so next time 

you see a family film show 

advertised in aid of the Youth 

Club, leave the car at home and 

come and watch a film on your 

own door-step! 

 

 
 A SEASONAL 

REMINDER 

FROM OUR 

FOOTPATH 

OFFICERS  

If your property 

borders on a 

public right of 

way, it is your responsibility to 

ensure that your hedging does 

not obstruct the right of way or 

obscure signage.  Hedges grow 

faster than we think.  Please 

take a look at yours.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

FROM OUR COUNTY 

COUNCILLOR 

 

New Road, Great Chishill and 

Fowlmere Road, Heydon repairs: 
  
We’re assured by County 

Highways that remaining 

potholes alongside New Road 

will be filled, and that once this 

job is completed, work will begin 

on Fowlmere Road, Heydon. 
 
 

COUNTY and DISTRICT 

COUNCILLORS SURGERY 

 

County Councillor Susan van de 

Ven and District Councillor Jose 

Hales will be holding their usual 

drop-in surgery at Great 

Chishill Village Hall, small 

meeting room, on July 5th, 7:30-

8:30. 

WINE  

CALL MY BLUFF 
Test your wine tasting 

knowledge against our 

team of 3 “experts”. 

4 bottles of wine to be 

consumed by each team 

of 6-8 people. 

In HEYDON CHURCH 

FRIDAY, 24TH JUNE 

19.00 for 19.30. Prompt 

start. 

Tickets £12.00 include 

refreshments and wine. 

Call Ann 838366  

Or Mel on 838289 

Proceeds to Heydon 

Church 

 

CAR BOOT SALE 

Saturday 4th June 

 
In and around Great 

Chishill Village Hall 

 

£10 a table / car boot 

towards Youth Club 

funds 

 

9.00 – 12.00 

  

Bring, buy and sell! 

Empty your attics. 

 

To book a selling 

pitch call Fred on 

838513 

or Ruth on 838276 

Summer Concert Royston Choral Society with visiting German choir 

'ffortissimo'  

Comberton Leisure Saturday June 25th, 7.30pm Tickets £10 (with 

concessions) from Royston library, on the door or from choir members.  
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GOOD NEWS FROM E-

COPS 
Police launched Operation Astra 

after linking a number of thefts 

from vehicles in the south of the 

county and across East Anglia.  

A gang of four men carried out a 

six-month crime spree targeting 

vehicles parked at rural beauty 

spots and in school car parks.  

They netted thousands of pounds 

by withdrawing cash from stolen 

cards, as well as stealing handbags 

and other valuables. They also 

bought high-value goods from 

Argos stores in Cambridgeshire, 

Hertfordshire and Newmarket. 

Detectives linked the offenders 

through CCTV footage and put the 

men under intense surveillance. 

They were caught in Essex after 

being seen breaking into two 

vehicles a couple of miles away in 

Suffolk. 

Two of the gang were jailed for 20 

months; one was locked up for 15 

months and the other given 12 

months. The fifth was given six 

months, suspended for 18 months, 

and ordered to complete 250 hours 

of unpaid work. 

 

CRIMESTOPPERS received nearly 

600 pieces of actionable 

information over the past year 

(April 2010 - March 2011) about 

criminals operating in 

Cambridgeshire. This information 

assisted with 40 arrests. 

 

Ann Scott, Eastern Regional 

Manager for Crimestoppers has 

expressed a huge thank you to the 

people of Cambridgeshire for using 

the charity to pass on information 

about crime. As a result, 40 

criminals have now been brought to 

justice who may have still been on 

the street without the charity's 

and public help. 

 

Crimestoppers would like to 

reassure the public that their 

service is completely anonymous 

and in the 23 years that the 

charity's been running no one has 

ever been identified. The service is 

run for the public, to help make 

communities a safer place to live. 

Crimestoppers is not part of the 

Police or government, it’s an 

independent charity, so by 

contacting them you'll never have 

to give a statement to the Police or 

go to court. 

 

This year has seen a newly formed 

Cambridgeshire Crimestoppers 

volunteer group who has been 

involved in a number of successful 

events promoting Fearless the 

Crimestoppers brand for young 

people.  

Recently Crimestoppers offered a 

reward of up to £5,000 for 

information on a series of sexual 

assaults across Cambridge and the 

public responded very well. The 

appeal, which features on the 

charity's Most Wanted site, 

received extensive coverage in the 

media.  

 

The support and involvement of 

local communities is essential to 

fighting crime in Cambridgeshire 

and I would encourage anyone with 

information about criminals 

operating within the county to 

contact police or if they do not 

wish to be identified to use 

Crimestoppers. 

 

If you have any information you can 

contact Crimestoppers anonymously 

on 0800 555 111, or visit the 

charity’s website, see link below 

 

Detective Inspector Tim Nasta 

 

http://www.crimestoppers-uk.org - 

Crimestoppers website 

http://www.cambs.police.uk/news/C

ambridgeSexAttacks/ - Cambridge 

sex attacker appeal 

 

You can ring your neighbourhood 

team on 0345 456 456 4.  

 

In an emergency, when a life is in 

danger or there is a risk of violence 

or serious injury or when a serious 

crime is being committed please 

call 999. For all non-emergencies, 

general enquiries and to report 

crime please call 0345 456 456 4. 

To give information anonymously 

about crime, please call 

Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111. 

 

MELBOURN LIBRARY  
OPENING TIMES 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday 

and Friday:  

14.30 – 16.30 

Thursday: 17.00 – 19.00 

Saturday: 10.00 – 12.00 

 

MOBILE LIBRARY  

2th Friday in the month 

10th June,   8th July 
The Church   13.25 – 14.05 

 
        

YOUR LOCAL      

WOMEN’S INSTITUTE  

 

21st June 2011 

Denham College 

Meeting at CFWI 

 

Speaker: Jan Chessum 

 
 

 

Coming Soon 

3rd JULY  

MEMORIAL CRICKET 

MATCH and VILLAGE 

FÊTE 

 

BIN COLLECTIONS 
Black   Green & Blue 
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